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At Yeoval Central School we are respectful, responsible and cooperative. 

Our Positive Behaviour for Learning (PBL) focus areas for Term 2 are: 

* Think twice, act once. * Complete all tasks on time.

Responsible  Respect ful  Cooperat ive Learning

ORDER FORMS ATTACHED TO THIS 

EDITION OF THE YCS NEWSLETTER 

The Western Region     
Academy of Sport’s inaugural 
Aboriginal & Torres Strait 
Islander Talent ID Program 
kicked off on Friday 27 May 
with 76 high school students 
from 14 high schools   
registered, including three 
students from Yeoval   
Central. Brooke, Brock and 
Tyson performed a range of 
tests to demonstrate 
strength, speed and agility 
and trialed in basketball, net-
ball and rugby league. They 
were outstanding represent-
atives of Yeoval, wearing 
their uniforms with pride and 
participating enthusiastically 
throughout the day. 

Buraay 
(boo-rie) 



                                            A message from the Principal  

At Yeoval Central School we inspire all to be responsible, respectful and cooperative learners.                                                

Working together to achieve and grow. 

Last week we recognised National Reconciliation Week 
(NRW). NRW is held 27 May – 3 June each year and is a time 
for all Australians to learn about our shared histories, cultures, 
and achievements, and to explore how each of us can 
contribute to achieving reconciliation. Reconciliation must live 
in the hearts, minds and actions of all Australians as we move 
forward, creating a nation strengthened by respectful 
relationships between the wider Australian community, and 
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples.                  
(https://nrw.reconciliation.org.au/about-nrw/). 
 
Wiradjuri classes took part in special activities with Uncle 
Darren to reflect on the significance of this week. It has also 
been fantastic to hear H2O students talking about what they 
have been learning with Tim from Goanna Woodworks this 
term.   
 
Respectful relationships across our whole school community 
are very important at YCS. (Student – student, staff – student, 
student – staff, parent – staff, staff – parent, parent – parent, 
everyone!). Respect is one of our three PBL values and I have 
certainly noticed that this is a strength across the school. I 
thank everyone for the role they play in this. In the classroom 
students are expected to speak politely, wear their uniform 
with pride, follow instructions first time, use positive body 
language, keep their hands to themselves, think before they 
act and respect others’ right to learn.   
 

Last week Years 10, 11, 12 
students participated in the Love 
Bites Respectful Relationships 
Education Program. This 
program was arranged by Miss 
Goulding and consisted of two 
interactive workshops, creative 
workshops and community 
campaigns. I would encourage all 
secondary parents to discuss this program with their child.      
 
I am looking forward to flying to Sydney with Lucy and Lillie on 
Wednesday to attend Government House. The Parliament of 
NSW and Government House jointly provide this civics and 
citizenship program for Year 12 captains and student leaders 
from all NSW secondary schools.  
It gives the student leaders the opportunity to develop their 
knowledge of our system of government and parliamentary 
proceedings, and the opportunity to meet the Governor, Her 
Excellency The Honourable Margaret Beazley AO QC and gain 
a better understanding of her role. I know the girls will do an 
outstanding job of representing our school.  
 
Trish Henderson, 
Principal 

F r o m  o u r  Y C S  s t u d e n t s  

What I               most about Yeoval Central School 

Caleb, Kindergarten 

“I love recess because we get to 
play and eat. I play with my 
friends like Logi.  

“I think PE and Sport is fun   
because we get to do activities 
like ball skills. I love toast days 
(Eat & Go) because my dad 
comes in to help make toast.                                      
I just like everything…’’ 

Michael, Year 7 

“I’m happy to stay at YCS for 
high school.  

“There are so many more      
opportunities here.  

“If I went to a larger school, I 
don’t think I would get the time 
that our teachers can spend with each student here at 
Yeoval…’’ 

ABSENCE SMS MESSAGES 
Each day, an SMS will be sent 

home for students who are      
absent. It is the responsibility of 
the parent/carer to respond to 

these messages with an           
explanation for the absence.. 

NEXT  P&C  MEET ING  

Monday 6 June, 6pm @ YCS 

All welcome! 

Ut Prosim: That I may serve 



 Find us on Facebook   We are a member of the Western Access Program 

. 
YCS—A STEP BACK IN TIME:Part 11 

The declaration of war in 1939 brought about the building by voluntary labour of an air raid shelter behind 
the school at Yeoval (now the location of the school gym).  

A Mr Keith Neville recalls digging the shelter which was covered with tin and earth: “They went the full 
width of the school right up to the top fence and the teachers used to line the children up to see how    

quickly they could get in!’’ 

With the end of the war, the shelter was filled in and a tennis court was built on the area in 1947 (later the 
court was removed and a netball court took its place which was sealed in 1968). 

School  News & Events

YCS’s newly refurbished       
Library is open for business! 

Library days for our Primary students will 

commence this Wednesday, 8th June. 

Stacked with thousands of books, the 

bright new building was once a class-

room at Walmer. Mrs Gavin has been 

busy preparing the Library, covering and 

accessioning the many books that will be 

enjoyed by students for years to come. 

The Ag Department at Yeoval 
Central School is excited to 
have a new bright orange   
addition. On Thursday last 
week, a Kubota L4600 Tractor 
arrived to replace the aging 
John Deere 4100. The new 
Kubota will provide students 
with an up-to-date and safe 
vehicle to learn and further develop their skills in tractor use and    
driving. The tractor came complete with a PTO and 3-point linkage 
rotary hoe and slasher. These implements are important for use in 
learning about PTO safety. Keep an eye out for the bright orange   
tractor being put to use around the ag plot and farm. 

Joyful June! 
Families are invited to 

take part in 'Joyful June' 
from the Action for   

Happiness Calendar. 
Choose as many    

activities as you like to 
bring some sunshine to 

these wintery days. 

YEAR 12 WORK PLACEMENT 

Some of our Year 12 

students have been on 

work placement over 

the past week, getting a 

taste of various career 

opportunities. 

Ezra is pictured on-site, 

working with local 

builder Caleb Morris. 



STAGE 5 ARCHERY

At Yeoval Central School we inspire all to be responsible, respectful and cooperative learners. Working together to achieve and grow. 

During YCS sport, Stage 5 students had the 
opportunity to travel to Wambangalang and 
participate in a three-week Archery     
Program. Participation was excellent 
throughout the Program and a big thanks to 
Brooke’s mum for her travel assistance in 
getting the students to and from Archery for 
the first two sessions.  

During the third and final session, students 
participated in games around Archery Tag. 
This is a game where soft foam-tipped     
arrows are used in team versus team 
games. All the students quite enjoyed Miss 
Goulding joining in, as they had the     
opportunity to fire arrows not just at her but 
at each other! The student’s enjoyment and 
maturity displayed in all three sessions was 
exemplary, and Miss Goulding looks forward 
to utilising Wambangalang in the future for 
more sport activities.  

Here’s what the students said about their 
Archery experience: 

“It was fun. I liked that we got to shoot each 
other.” 
“It was fun but I didn’t like getting shot. “ 
“It was a good experience and I learnt some 
things from it.” 
“It was a really good experience and I’m 
much more confident shooting an arrow. I 
learnt how to shoot an arrow from a bow. 
Overall worth it.” 
“Archery has filled me with many more 
opportunities and I wish to do it again.” 
“Archery is an amazing opportunity for 
something you wouldn’t normally do at 
school.” 

Thank you to Dillon Russell, Brooke Hay-
cock, Tyson Harvey, Olivia Cameron, 
Johnathon Taylor, Nathaniel Scanlan, Sierra 
Hoswell-Parsons and Cooper Williams for 
their amazing efforts.  

-Miss Goulding



School Calendar Dates & Notices 

Term 2 Week 7 
6pm Monday 6 June 

P&C Meeting 

Wednesday 8 June 
Healthy Harold visit 

Friday 10 June 
Hot Dog Lunch 

Gobonderry/NARRAF Soccer Gala 
Day at Trangie 

Term 2 Week 8 
Wednesday 15 June 
Year 7 Transition Day 

Term 2 Week 9 
Tuesday, 21 June 

FYI Exhibition Project #2: 
Travel Expo 

Treats Day Stall 
Recess & Lunch 

(Yrs 5/6, 7/8 & SRC to make treats 
to sell) 

Term 2 Week 7 
Years 12: 

Ancient History 
Construction 
Legal Studies 

Mathematics Advanced 

Term 2 Week 8 
Years 7/8 

FYI Exhibition (21 June) 

Year 11 
Community & Family Studies 

Construction 
Numeracy 

PDHPE 
Physics 

Sport, Lifestyle & Recreation 
Work Studies 

Year 12 
Aboriginal Studies 

Exploring Early Childhood 
Industrial Technology 

Sport, Lifestyle & Recreation 
Work Studies 

Term 2 Week 9 
Year 11 

Visual Design 

Year 12 
Biology 

Hospitality 
Mathematics Standard 2 
Mathematics Standard 1 

Term 2 Week 10 
Year 11 

Agriculture 
Agriculture LifeSkills 

English Standard 
Hospitality 

Legal Studies 
Mathematics Standard 

Modern History 

Year 12 
Community & Family Studies 

English Standard 
Primary Industries 

VISIT OUR WEBSITE:  yeoval-c.schools.nsw.gov.au 

Term 2 Week 6 

K/1:  Keisuke 
For his enthusiasm in all areas 

of the curriculum. 

2/3/4: Wintah 
For her enthusiastic attitude in 

reading groups.  

5/6:  Indi 
For being a responsible YCS 

student. 

Stage 4:  Emma-Rose 
For her tenacity to master 

playing a rock ‘n’ roll beat in 
music. 

Stage 5: Dillon  
For a highly entertaining and 

engaging Ted Talk. 

Stage 6: Lillie  
For a masterful effort in 

making hot chocolates for the 
school.  

Congratulations to all Week 6   

Students of the Week! 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK WHAT’S  ON  ASSESSMENT CALENDAR 

STAGE 5     

HISTORY    

ASSESSMENT 

NOW DUE 

TERM 3      

WEEK  1 

BRONZE MERIT 
AWARD RECIPIENTS: 
Skye, Brooke, Blake, 

Dillon, Keisuke 





At Yeoval Central School we inspire all to be responsible, respectful and cooperative learners. Working together to achieve and grow. 




